
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Maltby Intermediate School  

 

Office (810) 299-3600   

June 1, 2021 

The Paw Print 
Greetings Maltby Parents, 

We are closing in on the end of the school year! As I begin to wrap up my 26th year in education I am amazed at what we have 
accomplished this year and grateful to have had the opportunity to work with these students each day. Thank you to this outstanding 
Maltby Staff, our incredible families, and our BAS Central Office who have worked tirelessly to make this year great for BAS kids!  A 
special thank you to Jennifer Marks and our Maltby PTO for working continuously to enhance our Maltby experience for our Bullpups! 
Thanks to the PTO we had an amazing BMX assembly last Thursday! The students loved it and got to see some incredible bike tricks. We 
also had an amazing (and first-ever) 5th and 6th grade Band concert last week in our parking lot! Not to be outdone- our Maltby 5th Grade 
Choir students will be performing downtown at the Amp on June 7th and 8th at 6 pm!  Please take a minute and speak with your Bullpup 
about finishing the year strong academically and behaviorally. We want all of our Bullpups to finish the 20/21 school year at their 
personal best! 
 

COVID Information… 

 Students with pending COVID-19 tests should stay home until test results are available. 

 It is also recommended that students with in-home family members or close contacts that have tests pending stay home as a 
precaution until test results are available.  

 Ill students sent home with possible COVID-19 symptoms or students that are reported as having a test pending are still 
required to submit a physician's note or negative test result copy prior to return to school. 

 * The Livingston County Health Department has changed our required quarantine days back to 10 
  

This week at Maltby, we had 0 instances of school-related quarantines this week.  If you have any questions regarding COVID-19, please 
feel free to visit our district's COVID-19 transparency site at https://www.brightonk12.com/Page/8729" 

** Some students may be under precautionary quarantines that are unrelated. 
 

June Tours for Incoming 5th Graders and BVA Incoming 5th and 6th Graders… 

We are excited to announce our Maltby June Building Tour for our new Bullpups and incoming/ returning BVA students! 
During the week of June 21st families can sign up for their Bullpup to come in and have the chance to see their new school and do a self- 
guided tour/ scavenger hunt! 
Students (with 1 accompanying adult please) can tour the building and collect a sticker at each major building area (cafeteria, Media 
Center, gymnasium, etc.)!! 
1 hour time slots are available to tour the building on June 22nd - 25th. Please plan on wearing a face covering and using appropriate social 
distancing between families- thank you. We are looking forward to getting the chance to meet our new Bullpups as they “Step Up” to 
Maltby Intermediate! 
Please use our Sign-Up Genius page to reserve a day and time for your tour: 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0F44AFAA2DA75-maltby2 

Can’t make that week? Please do not panic!!  We are planning on hosting our typical student orientation for 5th graders on August 
23rd.  Students can tour the building, see their classrooms, try their locker, and have their portrait taken for our Bullpup ID’s and 
yearbook!! 
 

Field Day… 

Our Maltby Field Day will be held on June 10th. PTO has been working hard to plan a great half day for our Bullpups! Thank you to our 
parent volunteers- please note we do not allow parent drop in on Field Day- thank you. 
 

6th Grade Farewell… 

This year we are again holding our 6th grade “Send Off” during the last day of school at 10:00am. We will be recognizing students for 
academics and attendance at this informal event sponsored by our PTO!! Parents are welcome to attend- the event will be held outside, 
weather permitting. Parent attendance is certainly not required and our Send-Off will be informal and brief, but fun!!  We are very proud 
of our 6th grade Bullpups! Thank you once again to the PTO! 
 

Dress Code… 

Parents this is the time of year that we ask your help in ensuring our dress code standards are met by students- this can be a challenge 
depending on what the clothing stores are selling in any given year and what the current fashion trends are! Parents please help us by 
looking to see that your student is dressed appropriately for the school day- thank you. 
  

Parking Lot… 

Just a gentle reminder, students are not permitted to walk in the parking lot themselves. Please meet your student on the sidewalk at 
pickup if you are parked in the middle of our lot. PLEASE DO NOT drop your student off in the parking lot at the corner near the handicap 
parking spots. We have seen several parents do this and the proper procedure if you do not wish to use the drop off lane is to park in the 
lot and walk your student to the sidewalk.  We also ask that you please be patient and drive slow around our school- this is the time of 
year that many of our students who live close begin walking home again. 
  

Kind Regards, 
  

Mr. Brenner 
Mr. Aten 

 

Dates To Remember 
 

June 2 Face to Face (not 

virtual) 

June 9 Face to Face (not 

virtual) 

June 9 Hot Dog Lunch 

June 10 Field Day (face to 

face students) 

June 10   Orchestra Concert 

June 11 6th gd Graduation 

June 11 Last Day – ½ day 

Dismissal 12:20 

pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
5/31: NO SCHOOL 

6/1: ‘A’ 

6/2: ‘B’ (face-to-face) 

6/3: ‘A’ 

6/4: ‘B’ 

 

6/7: ‘A’ 

6/8: ‘B’ 

6/9: ‘A’ (face-to-face) 

6/10: ‘B’ 

6/11:  LAST DAY… 

1/2 DAY AM! 

 

 

https://www.brightonk12.com/Page/8729
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0F44AFAA2DA75-maltby2
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The PTO is a parent teacher organization where 
all Maltby parents are members.  We welcome 

your ideas and participation! 
 

Jennifer Marks – President; Ginger Timney – V.P.; Angel Hamilton – Treasurer; Katie Tierney – Secretary 
 

   

 

Maltby 2020/2021  -  DAILY SCHEDULE: First bell at 8:26am, Tardy bell 8:40am, End of day 3:27pm 

H.R.-8:40-8:44  Lunches   5th -1:35-2:30 

1st -8:45-9:40   A-11:45-12:20 (5th)  6th -2:35-3:27 

2nd -9:45-10:40  B-12:15-12:50 (5th) 

3rd -10:45-11:40  C-12:45-1:20 (6th) 

D-1:15-1:50 (6th) 

 
  

 

 ARE YOU MOVING OR NOT ATTENDING BAS SCHOOLS? 
 

If you are moving before the end of the school year, PLEASE be sure to contact the office and your child’s teacher.  We do have a check 

out procedure that includes making sure classroom and media center books are turned in.   

 

IF YOU ARE MOVING AT THE END OF THE SCHOOL YEAR, please contact the office as soon as possible at 810 299-3600.  

 

If your child is NOT going to be attending Brighton Area Schools next year, please let us know that as well by calling the office at 810 299-

3600.  

 

 

 

 
Upcoming Events: Hot Dog Lunch June 9th; Field Day June 10th; 

6th Grade Graduation June 11th. 
 

 
 

 

 
______________________________ 

Cardio Drumming classes and personal 

training: 

https://www.facebook.com/marthasfit/ 

 
______________________________ 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/cate

gory/Food-Truck/Kona-Ice-of-

Brighton-2329581373758943/ 

 

Thursday students enjoyed a high energy performance by Dialed Action Sports 
and their amazing bike team!  This assembly was funded by the PTO - thank you 
parents for your contributions this year.   
 
Please make note of the last Maltby school store day - Friday June 4th.  A huge 
shout out to Ginger Timney for her effort and creativity in managing the school 
store this year! 
 
Congratulations to the 2021/22 Maltby PTO board: President Liz Johnson, Vice 
President Kristin Cauchon, Treasurer Katie Tierney and Secretary Claire Reese. 
 
The PTO would like to acknowledge local businesses that have generously agreed 
to provide services for field day.   Please consider these businesses in your 
personal planning! 
 

www.kennyprivetproductions.com 

https://www.facebook.com/marthasfit/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/Food-Truck/Kona-Ice-of-Brighton-2329581373758943/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/Food-Truck/Kona-Ice-of-Brighton-2329581373758943/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/Food-Truck/Kona-Ice-of-Brighton-2329581373758943/
http://www.kennyprivetproductions.com/


   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

In accordance with the 
Brighton Area Schools 
Cell Phone policy, our 
students at MIS are 
permitted to bring their cell 
phones to school.  We 
recognize the necessity 
and importance of family 
communication, but 
unfortunately ringing cell 
phones and the 
temptations of new 
games, cameras, and the 
technology that 
accompanies cell phones 
can present a distraction 

Cell Phones at MIS 
for your student and/or 
others in their classes.   

Therefore at MIS our 
students: 
Turn off cell phones at the 
beginning of the day and 
place them in their 
backpack.  Refrain from 
texting friends or parents 
during school hours. 
Utilize the main office 
phone to contact parents 
in the event of an 
emergency. 
We have had great 
success in keeping Maltby 

a distraction-free learning 
environment by following 
these procedures.  In 
addition, we ask that 
parents please refrain 
from calling or texting their 
student during the school 
day.  Any messages of an 
emergency nature can be 
relayed to students 
through the front office at 
810 299-3600.  Please 
call before 3:05pm to 
ensure your child 
receives the message! 
 
Thank you! 
  

product or service, the key 
to a successful newsletter 
is making it useful to your 
readers. 

A great way to add useful 
content to this newsletter 
is to develop and write 
your own articles, or 
include a calendar of 
upcoming events or a 
special offer that promotes 
a new product. 

You can also research 
articles or find “filler” 
articles by accessing the 
World Wide Web. You can 
write about a variety of 
topics but try to keep your 
articles short. 
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The Brighton Area Schools is part of a consortium to serve students in temporary living situations that provides 

financial support for educational needs, referral for housing, clothing and other needs, general support and 

technical assistance.  To ensure compliance with federal law, all school staff must help identify student living in 

the following situations:  emergency shelters/transitional housing, motels/hotels, car, parks or public spaces, 

shared housing due to a loss of housing or economic hardship, or living temporarily with non-parent or guardian. 

The district’s homeless liaison is Starr Acromite and each building has trained staff members to assist in the 

endeavor.  Our consortium contact at the Livingston Educational Service Agency is Candice Uyttendaele.  

Please contact your building principal or Starr Acromite at 810-299-4040 for information/assistance. 

 

 

 

 

SUNSCREEN 
If you feel your child needs 

sunscreen on during the school day 

for any reason, please apply it before 

school. Please DO NOT send a bottle 

of sunscreen to school with your 

child.  For additional sun protection, 

you may send a hat. 
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Masks are a 

requirement this 

school year, so 

please make sure 

your student 

comes to school 

wearing one! 

 

 

 

BAS Superintendent's Newsletter 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Turn in to 

Ms. 

Bouhana’s 

room! 

 

 

 

 

https://mailchi.mp/bad8651e7256/whats-happening-in-the-brighton-area-schools-5158066
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Middle School Vaccination 

Requirements   
Action Required 

 

For all students entering the 7th grade, it is required by law that the 
school district reports their immunization status to the local health 
department. With that being said, all children who attend school in 
Michigan are required by state law to be fully immunized to their 
standards. 
  

Please review your child’s immunization status with their medical 
provider prior to the start of the 2021/2022 school year to ensure 
compliance. Note that the Meningococcal and Tdap vaccinations are 
required for children 11 years of age or older upon entry into 7th grade. 
State of Michigan vaccine requirements can be viewed here: 
https://www.michigan.gov/documents/mdhhs/School_Req_for_Schools
_553548_7.pdf 
  

If you have a personal objection to immunizations, please contact The 
Livingston County Health Department ASAP to set up an appointment 
to obtain a certified immunization waiver, 517-546-9850. Original 
waivers, not copies, must be submitted to the school. If you have 
obtained an immunization waiver in the past for your student(s), 
please note that a new, updated waiver is required for 7th grade 
entry. 
  

In accordance with Michigan law, your student(s) must be fully 
vaccinated OR have an updated certified immunization waiver on 
file before the first day of the 2021/2022 school year in order to 
attend. Exclusion is not desired but will be enforced if necessary. 
  

Please feel free to contact nursing with any questions. 
  

Thank you for your cooperation, 
 
Cadie Godfrey, MSN, RN, FNP-C – BAS District Nurse 

godfreyc@brightonk12.com 
  
Linda Barrett, RN – BAS District Nurse 

barrettl@brightonk12.com 

 
 

 

mailto:godfreyc@brightonk12.com
mailto:barrettl@brightonk12.com
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**NOTICE ****FIRST AGENCY, INC.****NOTICE 

Student Insurance is available online.  If you are interested in enrolling, please follow the instructions below.  Thank you! 

 

How to Find the Brochure PDF and/or enroll online: 

Go to our home page at www.1stAgency.com 

From there, go to “Find Your School”; select the state; hit “Go” 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Word From The Special Education Department 

Brighton Area Schools provides a variety of learning options for eligible students with disabilities by 

offering a continuum of educational environments, from generalized education class placements with 

special services to pull out programs in specialized classrooms.  Special education programs and services 

are operated and administered in the local school buildings in collaboration with the Livingston Educational 

Service Agency. 

If staff members or parents believe a student is struggling academically, socially, or behaviorally, a referral 

should be made to the C.A.R.E. Team through his/her general education teacher or the school 

administration. 

 

      
If your student is going to be absent from school please use our convenient twenty-four hour absence call-in 
line (810) 299-3688.   
 
- Please obtain a doctor’s note to receive a medically excused absence. 
 
- Please call when your student will be coming in late. 
 
- You must call in each day that your child is absent. 
 
- Please call no later than 9:00 a.m. on the day of the absence. 
 
- Students arriving late to school should be dropped off at the flag pole door.  
 
- Do not drive off until your student has rang the doorbell and is inside the building. 
 
- Students arriving late to school must report to the office to sign in. Parents cannot come inside. 
 
- Please send in a note for early dismissal and have it signed by office personnel. 
 
- Please call when you arrive and we will send your student out. You do not need to come in. 
 
- We will only allow students to be signed out by people who are listed on the emergency card. 
 
- If you need an in-person meeting with a Principal or with staff, we ask that you please call and make an 
appointment. 
 
 

 

Attendance & Office Procedures 

Page 6              Attendance Line (810) 299-3688                                           Office (810) 299-3600 

http://www.1stagency.com/
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https://docs.google.com/document/d/1MzwqGVhY0VnwQcpWYx8F57BOeCjLE8Y6/edit
file://///brightonk12.com/files/staffhome/kellerm/kellerm/Newslettter/Click Here
https://www.facebook.com/groups/461656988584231
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdHrd81wVk0QNKRIDLXlnk4MXr9bdw2C12dFNIEB4iHrPspLQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://kensingtonvalleyvarsity.com/support_brighton/shop/home
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1MzwqGVhY0VnwQcpWYx8F57BOeCjLE8Y6/edit
file://///brightonk12.com/files/staffhome/kellerm/kellerm/Newslettter/BEABUSDRIVER.ORG
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FALL 2021 FOOTBALL REGISTRATION 
OPENS FEBRUARY 1st FOR ALL RETURNING FOOTBALL 

PLAYERS AND CHEERLEADERS!  

REGISTRATION CLOSES JUNE 1st! 

SIGN UP USING THE LINK BELOW! 
 
 

 
 
 

https://youthbulldogs.sportngin.com/register/form/413470263
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For more information or for nutritional values, please visit:  

June 2021 Lunch Menu - Maltby Intermediate School 

For the 2020-21 Free & Reduced Application Packet, please visit: 
https://www.brightonk12.com/Page/7665 
 

https://brightonareaschools.nutrislice.com/menu/maltby-intermediate/lunch/print-menu/month/2021-06-14
https://www.brightonk12.com/Page/7665
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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  

New Drive-Thru COVID-19 Testing Site in Brighton to Provide Saliva  Testing  

HOWELL, Michigan. - (March 19, 2021) The Livingston County Health Department (LCHD) is excited  to announce with 

LynxDx and the 2|42 Community Center, a new drive-thru COVID-19 testing site in  Brighton opening today, Friday, 

March 19. This new site offers contactless saliva testing and is open to all Michigan residents with or without insurance. 

COVID-19 continues to spread in the community, and more recently, the B117 variant was discovered in Livingston 

County. Access to COVID-19 testing is an important tool in helping identify cases and prevent further community spread 

of COVID-19.   

“This new testing site will benefit our entire community,” says Juan Marquez, MD, MPH, medical director at LCHD. 

“We’re grateful to partner with Lynx and the 2|42 Community Center in bringing more accessible, faster testing to our 

county. Additionally, we know there has been a lot of interest in saliva testing. We’re excited to bring this no-contact saliva 

testing option to our community members.”  

Anyone with COVID-19 symptoms should immediately seek testing. If you were potentially exposed but  do not have 

symptoms, LCHD recommends self-quarantine and waiting at least 5 or more days before  testing. If you are in quarantine 

and develop symptoms, testing is recommended. Symptoms may take up to 14 days after exposure to appear, and 

individuals are considered contagious two days before symptoms appear.  

Anyone getting tested should stay away from others until they get their results. Anyone with symptoms should stay home 

unless they are getting medical care or testing and limit all contact with others in their household. 

Testing Site Information  

The testing site opens Friday, March 19. Testing will be available on Mondays and Fridays from 8:00 am to 6:00 pm in the 

parking lot at the back of 2|42 Community Center/Church, 7526 Grand River Ave., Brighton, MI 48114. The site is drive-

thru only. Tests will be contactless and saliva-based (no nasal swabs required). Results will be sent to your email or phone 

within 48 hours.   

Who Can Get Tested?  

Testing is open to all Michigan residents. You do not need to have symptoms to get tested. You do not need a doctor’s note 

or order to get tested. Pre-registration is required. Register for a test at  https://lynxdx.health/register.   

Testing is available with or without insurance. Please bring identification when you arrive for testing. If you have health 

insurance, please bring your card. There should be no out-of-pocket fees for individuals needing testing. Many insurance 

providers have already waived copays for COVID-19 testing. If you do not have insurance, testing staff will ask for your 

social security number to verify that you do not have insurance. Once you arrive on-site for testing, LynxDx will verify 

your identity and other information.  They will then provide a self-testing kit to collect your saliva sample.   

About LynxDx  

LynxDx, Inc. is a privately held diagnostics company headquartered in Ann Arbor, which spun out of the University of 

Michigan. LynxDx currently operates a high-complexity molecular diagnostics laboratory, and is focused on 

commercializing diagnostic tools, including a qPCR assay for COVID-19 and a urine assay to aid in diagnosing prostate 

cancer (MyProstateScore).  

CONTACT:  

Natasha Radke, Public Information Officer  
Livingston County Health Department   
(517) 546-9850  
nradke@livgov.com  
www.lchd.org  

https://www.facebook.com/myLCHD 
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There is now a web-based COVID-19 self-reporting form for school staff members and 

parents/guardians to use on the Livingston County Health Department site!  

 

The hope is that the use of this form will help expedite case investigation and 

confirmation and also decrease call volume for case-related matters. 

 

 
COVID-19 Self-Reporting Form Livingston County 

https://survey.alchemer.com/s3/6026204/COVID-19-Self-Reporting-Form-for-School-Staff-Members-and-Parents-Guardians

